AR .
Barbara Reuber
Director

GENERATIUN Ontario Regulatory Affairs

700 University Avenue, Toronto, Ontaric M5G 1X6 Tel: 416-592-5419 Fax: 416-592-851S
barbara.reuber@opg.com

April 9, 2008

EMAIL

Kirsten Walli

Board Secretary
Ontario Energy Board
2300 Yonge Street
Toronto, Ontario

Dear Ms. Walli:

Re: Ontario Power Generation — Payment Amounts for Prescribed Facilities/
EB-2007-0905

OPG received 45 interrogatories from the Consumers Council of Canada and the
Vulnerable Energy Consumers Coalition relating to capital structure and cost of capital
on March 27, 2008. Due to the detailed nature of these questions and the amount of
analysis involved to respond to some of them, OPG will be unable to provide all
responses by April 10, 2008, 14 calendar days after receiving the interrogatories.
OPG will endeavour to provide the responses by April 15, 2008, the final day for
providing interrogatory responses as set out in Procedural Order No. 2.

OPG notes that Dr. Laurence Booth, who has been retained by Consumers Council of

Canada and the Vulnerabie Energy Consumers Coalition to provide expert evidence on
these issues, is required to be out of the country and will be delayed in filing his prefiled
evidence until April 30, 2008. OPG trusts that the delay in providing responses will not
impact the preparation of his evidence.

Yours very truly,

Barbara Reuber

Ce: M. Penny
J. Erzertic
All parties in EB-2007-0905



